Water Commissioner
Meeting

October 11, 2022

Commissioners Present: Tom Seymour, Shaun Bresnahan, Frank Razzaboni & Lisa Seymour
(Secretary)

Commissioners Absent: None
Public: Jamie Moulton and Brian Vose
Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

Commissioner Business:

The fire hydrant flushing has been completed and there is one hydrant near 61 Crescent Street that
is out of commission. SKR will look into this to see if it needs to replaced or repaired, we already
have the parts here. A number of the gate valves that isolate each hydrants are not operation

because they have sediment in them. Danny Woodhams said they can use a compressor to blow
the sediment out.

Shaun Bresnahan and Danny Woodhams from SKR worked on the repairs to 12 Quimby Road. The
water pressure is better to the house but still low inside the house. Danny said because it's at the
end of a line and it gets a lot of sand and silt so a blowout line was installed.

Brian Vose, GIS Specialist from Granite State Rural, came to review the mapping that was done with
Gerard Desrochers (former Water Commissioner). They had started drafting the Town of Hill Water
Distribution Network. The map consists of Hydrant, Gate Valves, Curb Stops, Blow-off Valve,
Enclosed Storage Facility, Meter Station, Production Well, Pump Station, Water Main, Service Line
and Structure. The Water Commissioners asked if this was something that they would be able to
finish. Brian Vose said that the grant has closed so we would need to look into another funding
source to continue the mapping. Brian suggested using Diamond Maps to access and use GIS data;
they are a cloud-based GIS design company.

The warrant was signed to create and issue the monthly water bills.

John Benham from Pump System has been servicing the water system chemicals and monitoring for
high PH & chlorine levels for over 15 years. John did express that the chart recorder is out of date
and difficult to find parts to make repairs. John Benham is looking into pricing for a cloud base
system which would require internet service. Lisa Seymour has received quotes from Comcast and
Consolidated Communications. The Water Commissioners will be meeting with John Benham from
Pump Systems on October 25™ at their location.

The Commissioners discussed installing a generator at the pump house.

The water commissioners will be meeting the 2" Tuesday of the month at 6:30 in the Selectmen’s
Office.

With no further business to conduct, Shaun Bresnahan made the motion to adjourn the meeting
Francis Razzaboni seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously motion at 7:43 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
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